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COMING EVENTS 
 

TERM 4 

DECEMBER 

School leadership speeches— 

Friday 7 December, 9am 

Swimming—19 October-         

7 December 

Presentation night—Thursday 

13 December, 7.00pm  

Year 6 Farewell dinner (year 6 

only)— Monday 17 December, 

6pm 

Party Day— Tuesday 18 

December, OUT OF UNIFORM  

Water play— Wednesday 19 

December, OUT OF UNIFORM 

END OF TERM 4 — 

WEDNESDAY 19 DECEMBER 

 

NOTES & MONEY DUE 

Swimming — $40 or $5 per week         

ASAP 

YELLOW Emergency Info Card—

ASAP 

Outstanding Fees & Voluntary 

Contributions— ASAP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

FRIDAY 7 DECEMBER 

Jo McLaren &  

Clint Forrester  

Sausage Sizzle $1.50 
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extend a warm invitation 

to all our students, 

families and community. 

Further details will be 

included in coming 

newsletters.  

*Please be aware that 

the permission note that 

went home for our 

rehearsal needs to be 

returned to the office by 

this Friday  

7 December.  

 

SCHOOL 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

MANAGER 

POSITION 
As you would be aware, 

in recent weeks, a panel 

was formed and the 

NSW Department of 

Education Merit 

Selection Process was 

undertaken to select a 

candidate to fill our 

permanent School 

Administrative Manager 

(SAM) position. This 

followed Mrs Jackson’s 

retirement earlier this 

year. This process has 

now been fully 

completed, including the 

mandatory 10-day 

appeal period. Through 

this merit selection 

process, the panel 

Term 4 Week 8, Wednesday 5 December   

SCHOOL LEADER 

SPEECHES 
This Friday 

December 7, the Year 

5 students who have 

nominated for elected 

leadership positions 

for Year 6, 2019, will 

be presenting their 

speeches before the 

election.  

The speeches will be 

held in the COLA and 

all are welcome to 

attend. The election 

will be completed in 

class after the 

assembly.  

Good luck to all of our 

current Year 5 

students.  

 

PRESENTATION 

NIGHT 
Our annual 

Presentation Night will 

be held on Thursday 

13 December (Week 

9) at Francis 

Greenway High 

School (school hall), 

commencing at 

7.00pm. This is a 

wonderful opportunity 

to acknowledge and 

celebrate our students’ 

many successes 

throughout 2018. We 

December 5 2018 

Term 4 Week 8 

chose Mrs Lesley 

Williamson as 

the preferred 

candidate. The 

permanent SAM 

position was then 

offered to Mrs 

Williamson who was 

delighted to accept. 

Lesley will commence 

her permanent SAM 

position from the 

beginning of the 2019 

school year.  

On behalf of the school 

community, I warmly 

congratulate Lesley on 

this position and wish 

her the very best in her 

role. 

 

OUTSTANDING 

FEES 
Student invoices will 

be sent home this 

week. 

Could these please 

be finalised by the 

end of the year. 

 

 

 
ASSEMBLY  

FRIDAY 9.00am   

LEADERS’ SPEECHES  

https://www.vectorstock.com/royalty-free-vector/we-wish-you-a-merry-christmas-tree-design-vector-3319188


 

 

PARTY DAY 
Party day will be Tuesday 

December 18 and will 

be an out of uniform 

day.  

Party foods can be 

brought into the COLA 

kitchen on the day of the 

event. Each class will 

bring a different category 

of food to share. Do not 

send any food that 

requires cooking, only 

heating. Please do not 

send any food containing 

nuts or traces of nuts as 

these can be life 

threatening for some 

students. Please send 

small servings only. Any 

parents who would like to 

volunteer on the day to 

help with food 

preparation, please see 

the class teacher to put 

your name down. 

WATER PLAY 
On Wednesday 19 

December we will be 

conducting our traditional 

water play event to 

celebrate the last day of 

school for the year. 

This will be an Out of 

Uniform day! 

 

The following rules 

apply...  

All participants must: 

 Have a signed 

permission note (see 

attached) 

 Have closed in shoes 

 Have swimming 

goggles 

 Use squirting devices. 

No cups or buckets 

permitted 

 

If the weather is not 

officially over 25*C, water 

play will not occur and 

the Motiv8 sport day will 

be the main activity for 

the day. 

At any time students can 

choose to withdraw 

themselves from the 

activity and go to 

“Switzerland”, a neutral 

space in the lunch shed 

and COLA. 

 

On this day Motiv8 

Sports will be coming 

to our school to do 

activities with the 

students. There will be 

more information on 

this in the next 

newsletter. 
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Continued 

SENIOR LAWN 

BOWLS 
The lawn bowls 

program that was run at 

Hexham Bowling Club 

finished this Monday 

with our representative 

team competing in a 

lawn bowls gala day. By 

all reports it was a 

fantastic day and we 

had three bronze medal 

winners: Indianna W, 

Emily T and Cooper W.  

Thank you to the 

students for 

representing our school 

so well during your 

sessions of lawn bowls 

and thank you to all of 

the parents and 

caregivers who have 

given up their time to 

assist with transport this 

term. We would also 

like to thank Les and his 

helpers for running the 

program. 

SWIMMING 
This Friday is the last 

session for swimming 

this term. We hope all 

of the students enjoyed 

their time at West 

Wallsend Swimming 

Centre. 

 

Enjoy the rest of 
your week. 
 
Kylie South  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ONLY  

20 DAYS  
TILL CHRISTMAS 

K Fruit and 

crackers 

Watermelon, 

grapes,   

cherries etc. 

Jatz etc. 

1-2 Munchies Popcorn, 

chips, 

cheezels etc 

2-3 Sweets Cake, slices 

etc 

4 

5-6 

Finger 

Food 

Frankfurts, 

party pies, 

sandwiches 

etc.   

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiq-PvtpIffAhXTEHIKHVSYAEUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fohhappyday.com%2F2016%2F04%2Fparty-party-party%2F&psig=AOvVaw3kW32zESd_sjHYsYJzhASe&ust=1544051016830209
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi36cavpoffAhVReisKHXyNA0sQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fthesportsrpt&psig=AOvVaw3JTD8iqQgiAPVDYJm3GBvK&ust=1544051353709878


 

 

School Info 
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STUDENT 
INVOICES 
Student invoices 
were sent home last 
week.  
Please return any 
payments ASAP to 
help with end of year 
processes.  
Thank you  
 

TEXT FEES 
There are still 
outstanding 
resource / text fees 
at this stage.   
The text/resource fee, 
which covers texts and 
online subscriptions etc  
is set at $70. per 
student.  Families 
experiencing genuine 
financial hardship can 
apply confidentially to 
the Principal for 
assistance with the 
text/resource fee. 
POP PAYMENT 
OPTION:  Subject 
Contributions 
DESCRIPTION: Texts 
2018 
 

VOLUNTARY 
SCHOOL 
CONTRIBUTIONS 
Fees have remained 
the same as last year. 
Voluntary School 
contributions are set 
at $40. per student.    
POP Payment Codes 
when paying online 
using POP. 
POP PAYMENT 
OPTION: 
Voluntary School 
Contribution 
DESCRIPTION: 
VC 2018 
 

 
 
 
 
 

POP PAYMENTS 
This payment option 
is available on our 
school website.   
Access the website 
(www.blackhill-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au) 
and the payment tab at 
the top of the page.   
When you access the 
$Make a Payment you 
must enter: 
STUDENT’S NAME & 
DATE OF BIRTH 
Only enter the fields 
that have an asterisk 
beside them. 
These details are 
entered each time 
hosted by Westpac to 
ensure that your 
credit/debit card 
details are captured in 
a secure manner and 
are not passed back to 
the school.  You have 
the ability to check and 
change any details of 
the payment before 
the payment is 
processed.  Receipts 
can be emailed and/or 
printed at the time of 
payment.  Payments 
are passed daily to the 
school where they will 
be receipted against 
your child’s account.  
A further receipt will 
not be issued by the 
school.  For any 
enquiries regarding the 
Online Payment 
process, please 
contact the office.   
Note: Payment Ref  
as indicated on our 
permission note 
must be quoted. 
Also write your POP 
receipt number on 
the signed student 
permission note and 
return to school. 
https://quickweb.westp
ac.com.au/OnlinePay
mentServlet 

Important  

 

 

NEWSLETTTER BY EMAIL 

To receive our school newsletters 

by email, please send an email 

to: blackhill-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au with 

NEWSLETTER in the subject.  

STUDENT ABSENCE 

A reminder that if your 

child is absent from 

school, please notify 

the office between 8am 

and 9.15am. 

If the office is 

unattended you can 

always leave a message 

on the school’s Home 

Messagebank.    

This would help us with 

the timely marking of our 

rolls and maintenance of 

our records. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL MOBILE 

PHONE 
Our school mobile 

phone, which will be 

used for excursions, 

etc.  

THE SCHOOL MOBILE 

PHONE NUMBER IS  

0476 293 214.  

EMERGENCY CARDS 

Thanks to those families 

who have returned the  

YELLOW Emergency 

Cards so promptly.     

Please complete and return 

to school asap if you 

haven’t already done so, to 

enable us to have up to 

date records. 

 

P&C PAYMENTS 

PLEASE NO POP ONLINE 

PAYMENTS FOR P&C. 

CASH OR CHEQUE ONLY 

 

 

FRANCIS GREENWAY 
HIGH SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER  
 

You will find the Francis 
Greenway High School 
newsletter on the following link: 

 

https://francisgre-
h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
newsletter.html 

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIgpCqv4ffAhULXysKHYn0AVQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.teepublic.com%2Ft-shirt%2F2056506-merry-christmas-bauble&psig=AOvVaw3LOAUuUCd0p3M5MGxzt4Hp&ust=1544
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Other 
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P & C News 

P & C NEWS 
 

PRESENTATION NIGHT 
With the end of the term fast approaching, Presentation night is almost here.   

This year will see the school using a new venue to host the night.   

This is exciting but also poses some challenges.  As such this year there will not be refreshments 

following the presentation; this year we will endeavour to establish the resources available at the venue 

and logistics required, so that next year we can provide some post presentation refreshments. 

 

If you have any questions or wish to discuss or make the P&C aware of anything, please contact 

any of the P&C committee members (Rebecca Cameron, Anne-Marie Jackson, Amanda Single, 

Renee Russell & Allan Jennings). 
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Community News  
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Assembly Report - from Friday November 30 

Miss Gardoll’s Awards Merit  

Merit 

Kylan 

Rosie 

 English Jaida 

 Mathematics Jack N 

 Quality Learning Award  Brielle 

 Citizenship Award  Riley 

Mr  Braye’s Awards Merit 

Merit 

Cooper K 

Zara 

 English Archer 

 Mathematics Jaxon 

 Quality Learning Award Liam 

 Citizenship Award Alecia 

Mrs Strickland’s Awards Merit 

Merit 

Ava 

Cooper R 

 English Manaia 

 Mathematics Lily 

 Quality Learning Award Isabelle T 

 Citizenship Award Caleb 

Mrs Lawson’s Awards Merit 

Merit 

Matilda  

Samuel 

 English Reina 

 Mathematics Julian 

 Quality Learning Award Max 

 Citizenship Award Sienna 

Mrs Adamthwaite’s Awards Merit 

Merit 

Merit 

Savannah  

Cooper W 

Leah 

 English Aleisia  

 Mathematics Ben 

 Quality Learning Award Makayla 

 Citizenship Award                 Troy 

Prefect’s Report: We hope everyone has a great weekend  

Prefect’s Award Zoe R 

Principal’s Award  Florence  

Community Award Chad Gill 

House Cup Darkinjan 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi6uO2KzqLdAhVJ7mEKHZbCAS8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.freeiconspng.com%2Fimages%2Fcongratulations-icon&psig=AOvVaw3NYw97EXc226FdP3JTi4Wq&ust=153619372931
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Tuck Shop Items and Prices 
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Water Play Permission Note  

Water Play Activities—Permission Note 

Wednesday 19th December 2018 

Out of Uniform Day  
 

I give permission for my child/children  
 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 

of class/es ____________________________________ to participate in water 

play activities at Black Hill Public School on Wednesday 19th  December. 

 

I understand that students may use water pistols and MUST wear swimming  

goggles and enclosed shoes. 

 

Signed ____________________________  Date _________________________ 

 

Please return permission note to the front office by Friday 14th December  


